
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Windy Ridge Business and Technology Park – Phase 3 Roadway 

Construction for Fiscal Year 2026. The intended recipient is the County of Indiana, located at 825 

Philadelphia Street, Indiana, PA, 15701  

 

The funding will be used to construct a new roadway connecting State Route 286 to State Route 

3033, opening 40 additional acres for private-sector investment and job creation. This project is a 

valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will directly support economic development and future 

growth in a region that needs it. It also enhances public safety, leverages ongoing PennDOT 

improvements, and aligns with state and local economic development strategies, ensuring long-

term returns through job creation, increased tax revenue, and regional competitiveness. 

 

This project has a federal nexus as authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5035(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 


